
Federal Transit Administration
Federal Highway Administration

FTA – Region IX
888 South Figueroa Street

Suite 440
Los Angeles, CA 90017-5467

FHWA - Hawaii Division
300 Ala Moana Blvd #3229
Honolulu, HI 96850-3306

August 16, 2024
In Reply Refer To: HAD-HI

Mr. Vince P. Arriola
Director Government of Guam
Department of Public Works
542 North Marine Corps Drive
Tamuning, Guam 96913

Re: FY 2024-2027 Guam Transportation Improvement Plan, Amendment #1

Dear Director Arriola:

Thank you for submitting Amendment #1 to the FY 2024-2027 Guam Transportation Improvement
Plan (GTIP). It is our understanding that this amendment reflects the programming of transit
projects that were not previously included.

Based on our review, we find that the projects included in the subject document are based on a
transportation planning process that substantially meets the requirements of Title 23 of the United
States Code (U.S.C.) Section 135 and 49 U.S.C. Section 5304. The Federal Transit Administration
(FTA) and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) hereby jointly approve the FY 2024-2027
GTIP.

This GTIP approval action does not serve as an eligibility determination for federal participation in
FHWA- or FTA-funded projects, nor does it commit federal funds to the individual projects
included in the GTIP. This GTIP approval is valid until a new GTIP is approved.

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Richelle Takara, FHWA Hawai`i Division
Administrator at (808) 541-2311, or by email at richelle.takara@dot.gov; or Mr. Ryan Fujii, FTA
General Engineer at (202) 748-0677, or by email at ryan.fujii@dot.gov.

Sincerely,

for Ray Tellis Richelle Takara, P.E.
Regional Administrator Division Administrator
Federal Transit Administration Federal Highway Administration Hawai`i
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